
 GOLDEN SHORES FIRE DEPARTMENT

12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

PO BOX 66

TOPOCK, ARIZONA  86436

REGULAR SESSION MINUTES

TIME:

3:30 PM
DATE:

FEBRUARY 23, 2023
PLACE:
G.S.F.D. 12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

1. CALL TO ORDER AT 3:30 PM
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
3. ROLL CALL OF BOARD MEMBERS:  Present:  Larry Addante-Chairperson, Joy Bancroft-Clerk, Patrick Gonzales.  Staff:  Chief Villamor, Administrative Secretary J Rose absent.  Absent:  Clarence Christiansen and Steve Iverson.
4. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  No questions or comments from the public at this time.
5. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of minutes regular session January 26, 2023.  No discussion.  Clerk Bancroft motions to approve the minutes from January 26, 2023.  Member Gonzales seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
6. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of January 2023 financial reports received from Mohave County and GSFD reconciled financials (Pages 1-36) generated from county reports.  No discussion.  Member Gonzales motions to approve the January 2023 financial reports.  Clerk Bancroft seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  
7. REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:  Fire chief report(s):  EMS/Fire calls January 2023.  Brief summary of general information/current events.  Chief Villamor EMS calls/transports (18), interfacility transports (0), fire-related/mutual aid (9), MVA (0).  Topock 66 concrete is down, and they are getting ready to bring everything in March.  A lot of stuff to get done first but they're working on their water system trying to get that all situated so I'll be happy. And moving on to the next one is our ISO. Remember I mentioned a few meetings ago that we redid our ISO, we sent everything in, and we remained the same which is a 04/4X.  How that works is the whole area where anybody with a hydrant within 1,000 foot you are a 4.  For anybody past the fire station within a mile is a 4X. So, it means like the Marina sits at five miles away. If they were six miles away, then they would end up in the 4X sharing possibility. Member Gonzales if you had a fire pull on the river because.  Chief Villamor you can't talk in this part, but we could talk any time after though. When you look up the look up the valley and there was a big article in the Mohave Valley Daily News that Fort Mojave moved from a 4 to a 3. Okay, so for a tiny town and what we have in place, the studies here if anybody wants to see it. There are some minor things that we are looking at that we could probably get our score a little better. A lot of it manning.  We don’t have enough people on staff to take and make that number move. Dispatch is working on their end. They have a few little things they could tweak to make it work a little better. We're going to work on our end and then we'll just see how that goes. But the lower the first number would be your lowest rate for your insurance. So that is good news. We didn't fall back and because of COVID that would have been a good excuse. The route 66 will be going through constructions phases. So, if you're going that way, and trying to get out of town in a hurry, don't go that way.  We do have a little bit of good news; numbers are starting to fall in place again. So last year, budget assessed value was 18 million. And this year it went to 20 million. So, it went up 2,168,067 which is a lot better than going the other direction like we've been kind of going. At 3.37 is what we are right now. The assessed value is at 3.37. We have an increase of $67,000 at that rate and the County brought it up to 3.50 because we're allowed to go to 3.50 that brings it 100,000 mark and so that's what you guys will have to when it comes closer to budget time, start thinking about it now if you want to go to 3.50. Just remember if you go up and you max it out it will sit there for a while. The assess value comes in next year and it does the same thing. I'm expecting this number to go higher for the next two years. Probably next year's budget and the following one and then everything's going to start to slow down that's just my opinion. But I’m seeing new houses being built. So, that stuff is going to make a difference. And then we're going to have the marina and then they're working on a few other little projects up and down. But it's going to take them a while to finish that stuff and get it on the assessed value. So, you know, two to three years as this number should keep doing what it's doing or better. So, you could always revisit this and go you know what, we got enough money in the budget, and we want to be nice to the public. And we can lower back down there for a while we're at the lowest in the whole county. So, this makes a big difference. We can start putting funds back into our reserve until we need it.  Okay, so that's just a kind of a good news thing out here. I'm glad it's happening. It's taken a while. But we see the boom we just won’t feel it for a while. So, anyway, that's some pretty good news. Get some money back into reserve. Do a few things that we really need to do to keep our personnel and whatever we must do that will be up to you guys. Our new engine will probably be in service next week. So, we got just about everything. We're just doing, fine tuning. Everything's done. You're more than welcome to walk out and look at it. We're just right now we're flipping stuff back and forth, making sure it fits and putting it back. Just a little more training on it. But we've went out pumping water and foam and caps and so on, we're happy. All right. I'm done. 
8. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  None at this time.
9. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:  Evaluation of Chief Villamor.  Audit Presentation.
10. ADJOURNMENT:  No further business.  Motion for adjournment of regular session meeting at 3:44 PM made by Clerk Bancroft.  Member Gonzales seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
Larry Addante, Board Chairperson


Joy Bancroft, Clerk of the Board
NEXT REGULAR SESSION MEETING TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, MARCH 23, 2023, AT 3:30 PM.

AGENDA NOTICE POSTED 24 HOURS PRIOR TO MEETING IN THE THREE DESIGNATED LOCATIONS.
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